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SUBJECT
Alaskan Way Viaduct (“AWV”) and Seawall Replacement Program Briefing
SUMMARY
This briefing by the Washington State Department of Transportation will focus on current and future construction, transit services and program oversight related to the Alaskan Way Viaduct and Seawall Replacement Program.
BACKGROUND  
In February 2008, the County Council Transportation Committee was briefed on the AWV program, focusing on the recommendation process.

In April 2008, the King County Council Committee of the Whole met jointly with the Seattle City Council Committee of the Whole for an AWV briefing.  This briefing focused on the Tri-Agency Process – the collaborative effort by the State, the City of Seattle, and the County – to identify Viaduct replacement options.  This stage of the planning process emphasized guiding principles and project options to be used in choosing a preferred replacement project.

In September 2008, the County Council approved legislation related to construction mitigation by Metro Transit for the AWV “Moving Forward Projects,” which are separate from the central waterfront projects.  The Moving Forward projects were funded and would be the same under any plan for the central waterfront, and are described as follows, in today’s presentation:

(1) Stabilize four column foundations between Columbia Street and Yesler Way;

(2) Relocate electrical lines between S. Massachusetts Street and Railroad Way S.;

(3) Conduct regular maintenance and repair existing safety systems in Battery Street Tunnel;

(4) Build new SR 99 between S. Holgate and S. King Streets;

(5) Implement transit enhancements and other improvements in key corridors leading to downtown.

On December 11, 2008, the Tri-Agency Process issued its recommendation regarding the AWV central waterfront projects.  The recommendation included the I-5/Surface/Transit Hybrid option and the SR 99 Elevated Bypass Hybrid option.  The Committee of the Whole was briefed on the options.

In January 2009, the Governor, the Mayor of Seattle and the King County Executive jointly recommended replacing the viaduct with the bored tunnel alternative.  This replacement alternative was subsequently funded in the 2009 Washington State budget.  It is also important to note that no funding or funding sources were approved for the on-going transit services identified as part of the replacement program for this state highway.
The briefing today will focus on: 

1. Current construction and mitigation (south end);

2. Proposed King County transit services; 

3. The Bored Tunnel and the associated north and south portals;

4. Program Oversight.

ATTACHMENTS
1. Alaskan Way Viaduct & Seawall Replacement Program – June 8, 2010 Presentation
INVITED/IN ATTENDANCE  
· Harold Taniguchi, Director, King County Department of Transportation

· Ron Paananen, Program Administrator, Washington State Department of 
Transportation

· Ron Judd, Director of Stakeholder and Community Outreach, Washington State
Department of Transportation
· Bob Powers, Deputy Director of Seattle Department of Transportation
· Mike Merritt, Manager of Local Government Relations for the Port of Seattle
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